



Z320

Volume XXXVII

Worcester Polytechnic Institute, Worcester, Mass., Tuesday, October 9, 1945

Number 14

Admiral Cluverius to Speak at U. S. Naval Academy Centennial

Will Be Guest Speaker At Dinner Honoring President Truman

By Proj. P. R. Swan

Rear Admiral Wat Tyler Cluverius, U. S. Navy (Ret.), President of Worcester Polytechnic Institute, a graduate of the class of 1896 from the United States Naval Academy, has been designated by the Centennial Commission to deliver the address on the occasion of the observance of the Centennial of the United States Naval Academy at Annapolis, Maryland, Wednesday, October 10. President Truman will be present at the banquet as will the Secretary of the Navy Forrestal. Admiral Cluverius will be introduced by the chairman, former Under-Secretary Ralph A. Bard.

The Centennial Observance will take place beginning Sunday, October 7, with Memorial Services in the Chapel and be continued Monday evening with a radio program featuring the Midshipmen. Tuesday will be devoted to an inspection by University and College guests of the Brigade at recitation and drills. Wednesday will be filled with ceremonies featuring highlights in the past history of the Naval Academy and addresses by prominent National figures. Admiral Cluverius is the speaker at the evening dinner at which the President of the United States will be the guest of honor. Saturday will be observed as Naval Academy Graduates' Day with a football game with Penn State in the afternoon, followed by the Midshipmen's Hop in Dalgren Hall.

1947 PEDDLER STAFF PLANS BEST BOOK YET

The 1947 Peddler promises to be a yearbook, not only for the Seniors, as a review of their years here at Tech, but also for all undergraduates who feature in group activities. nity sports. It will be a yearbook of pictures: individual portraits of Seniors and staff, group pictures of extra-curricular activities, and informal shots of campus, classes and labs.

According to the Editor-in-chief, student sales have exceeded expectations and plans are being made for a vigorous advertising campaign. The limiting factor in the scope and quality of the Peddler will be advertising.

Thus, in the hands of a competent editor and staff, the 1947 Peddler promises to be a fitting memoir of life here at Tech from every standpoint of campus activity,

Skull Taps Eleven Men

Membership In Senior **Honorary Society Is Greatest Tech Honor**

Eleven upperclassmen were chosen for membership in Skull, the Senior honorary society at Tech, at an assembly held on September 25, in Alden Memorial. Cecil Walton, president of Skull, presided at the tapping ceremonies. Those pledged were Allen Breed, Bob Kuykendall, Frank Gross, Max Underwood, Bill Lee, George Schupp, Bill Longmuir, Walter Muller, Edward Funk, Donald Girard, and George Conley.

Al Breed, a member of Phi Sigma Kappa, is active in interfraternity sports and is on the soccer team. During his Sophomore year he was president of his class and recently he was on the dance committee. Along with all these, he is a member of the yachting club and a reporter on the Tech News staff.

Bob Kuykendall, captain-elect of the basketball team, has been outstanding in sports at Tech. A member of Phi Gamma Delta, Bob has represented his house in many interfraternity competitions. He also holds the position of vice-president of the A.S.C.E., and is a member of the Student Christian Association.

One of the few men to go out for three major sports, Frank Gross has been active in baseball, football, and basketball. Besides being a member of Sigma Phi Epsilon, Frank Epsilon, Frank is active in other school affairs.

Honors came twice to Max Underwood of Lambda Chi Alpha, Besides being tapped by Skull, he was pledged by Tau Beta Pi, the national honorary engineering society. Max is a letterman on the swimming team and is a member of the soccer team, besides being active in interfrater-

Bill Lee is a pitcher on the baseball team, and in addition, he is from Worcester, Mass. He is a active in interclass sports and is a member of the Navy band, the radio club, vice-president of the Newman tonians, and a member of the Radio club, and member of the Tech Club and the American Institute of

Besides being the vice-president of the Junior class, George Schupp is M.E., from Gardner, Mass. Al is a letterman on the swimming team treasurer of Sigma Alpha Epsilon and represents Alpha Tau Omega in fraternity competitions. In addition to these, he is a member of the

Bill Longmuir, who was the mainstay of the I.V. basketball team last year, is also active in other organi-(Continued on Page 2, Col. 4)

Ten Men Honored With Initiation In Tau Beta Pi

List of Those Chosen Announced at School Assembly in Alden

At a general school assembly held In Racing Field in Alden Auditorium on Tuesday, September 25, Tau Beta Pi held its annual pledging ceremonies. President of the fraternity, Ed Funk, announced from the stage a list of ten men, seven Seniors and three Juniors that had been chosen.

The president, before reading the list of ten men, made the following

"It is the purpose of the Society to mark in a fitting manner those who have conferred honor upon their Alma Mater by distinguished scholarship and exemplary character as undergraduates, or by their attainments as alumni.

"Distinguished scholarship while the primary requisite for admission, must not be considered the sole

"After the scholarship requirements have been fulfilled, the selection shall be based on integrity breadth of interest both inside and outside of engineering, adaptability and unselfish activity."

The following are the men so

Harrison W. Fuller, a Senior Physics major, who hails from Somerville, Mass, Harry is a member of the Glee Club and also of the Photography Club.

Richard P. Giles, a Senior M.E. from Bangor, Maine. Dick is comptroller of Sigma Phi Epsilon fraternity, advertising manager of the TECH News and a member of the Radio Club and the American Institute of Electrical Engineers.

Robert S. Jacobson, a Senior E.E. from Washington, D. C. Jake is a member of Alpha Tau Omega fraternity, on the soccer team, a cheerleader, and a member of the Glee Club, Radio Club, Camera Club, and the American Institute of Electrical Engineers.

Ronald B. Paris, a senior E.E. member of Sigma Alpha Epsilon fraternity, drummer for the Boyn-Electrical Engineers.

Albert E. Rockwood a Senior fraternity, Commodore of the Nautical Association, manager of the soccer team, and treasurer of the American Society of Mechanical Engineers.

Frank E. Weeks, a Senior E.E., from Waterville, Maine. Frank is (Continued on Page 2, Col. 1)

Complete New Staff Chosen at **Recent Tech News Elections**

Yachtsmen Win Deserved Honor

Beat Favorites to Place Second in New England Dinghy Regatta

Worcester Tech's unheralded dinghymen proved their right to recognition when they tied for second place with Brown University a week ago last Sunday, racing in the 10th Fall Regatta on the Seekonk at Providence. This regatta is one of the older and most important dinghy regattas on the Intercollegiate Yacht Racing Association's fall schedule.

Three races were sailed in the morning and four after lunch. The conditions for racing were very good with a fresh northeast breeze which softened in the afternoon. It was a cold day, but our team edged out Coast Guard Academy, always a favorite. Al Rockwood and Ted Murphy were the skippers for Tech and their crews were Bob Wheeler and Lennart Barg. M.I.T. placed first with a total of 101 points, followed by our men who were tied with Brown with 68 points. Coast Guard Academy followed with 67 points and then Harvard (66 points), Tufts (59) and Northeastern (54).

Rockwood, racing in division "A", took two firsts, a second, two thirds, a fifth and a sixth for a total of 42 points. Ted Murphy, racing in division "B" piled up a total of 26

It looks as though our dinghymen are getting recognition from outside sources, for in the release from the Coast Guard Academy the night before the regatta it said, "A third college which might cause trouble in the Brown regatta is Worcester Tech with a veteran combination of Newman Club Plans Commodore Albert Rockwood and Ted Murphy, a pair who have been in the upper brackets in the last two Evening, Nov. 10 Brown events and several other regattas." Outside of Worcester, the Nautical Association has gained steadily in recognition. Here at Tech they have had no opportunity to show themselves due to the lack of racing facilities and coaching. However, the new high of a tie for second place proves that with a coach and practice our team might have been tops in the Intercollegiate Yacht 'Racing world this season. Our hats off to the men of the Nautical Association who have made such a splendid record for Tech.

Duffy, Girard, and Fritz Nominated to Senior Editorship

At a recent meeting of the TECH News staff Philip G. Duffy was elected Editor-in-chief for the next two terms, beginning November 1,

Due to the limited number of men available for senior posts on the staff, it was decided to combine certain positions until more members become eligible for advancement.

The following officers were elected, in addition to the Editor-inchief: Donald Girard, Managing Editor and News Editor; George Fritz, Secretary and Feature Editor; and Edmund Jurga, Business Manager. Sophomores Edward H. Coburn, Jr., and Edward George will take over the Advertising Manager and Circulation Manager departments in March when their class returns from a four month vacation.

Six Junior editors, of a total of eight, will not return to Tech next term. Ray Brandoli and Joseph Lemire will soon be inducted into the Army, while Kenneth Truesdell, Edward Supple, Carrol Burtner, and George Hawke will be claimed by the R.O.T.C. However, all of these men were raised to the rank of Senior Editor in recognition of their work.

Students and members of the TECH News staff wish to thank the retiring Editor-in-chief, George Conley, and other members who will retire from active positions to the TECH News Association, for the excellent work they have done during the past eight months toward making the Tech News one of the most successful enterprises on the Hill.

The depleted news staff will be sorely in need of reporters and writers for the coming term. Students with talent along these lines are encouraged to volunteer their services.

Dance For Saturday

A dance for all of the Newman Club members has been planned with the Worcester State Teachers College. This dance is to be held at their auditorium on Saturday evening, November 10, 1945.

The dance is scheduled to start at approximately 8:00 P.M., and it is planned that it will last until midnight.

Elaborate plans have been made by the dance committee which consists of Wilfred J. Lee, the newlyelected vice-president, and Chris (Continued on Page 2, Col. 2)

TECH NEWS

Published Bi-weekly During the College Year by The Tech News Association of the Worcester Polytechnic Institute EDITOR-IN-CHIEF Philip G. Duffy

MANAGING EDITOR AND NEWS EDITOR Donald J. Girard

SECRETARY AND FEATURE EDITOR George C. Fritz

BUSINESS MANAGER Edmund Jurga

SENIOR STAFF Carrol Burtner Raymond Brandoli Joseph Lemire

Kenneth Truesdell Edward F. Supple George Hawke

CARTOONIST John G. Fitzpatrick REPORTERS

Normand Poirier William Julian

Bruce Nagler Robert Hubley

FACULTY ADVISOR John H. Schultz

News Phones: Business 3-9647 Editorial 3-9647

TERMS Subscription per school year, \$1.00 single copies, \$0.10. Make all checks payable to Business Manager. Entered as second class matter, September 21, 1910, at the post office in Worcester, Mass., under the Act of March 3, 1879.

Editorial

With this issue, the new Senior Staff takes up the responsibility of supplying the news of the campus to Tech Students. In order to ably continue where the retiring staff left off, we feel that we are in for a good bit of work. It is our hope that we will be able to do justice to this heritage left to us.

It is with a debt of gratitude and a salute of pride to our predecessors that we take up our new positions. The News has been operated during the last eight months by a very capable staff, a group of men who have gone all out to produce a paper that wholly justifies its place in the college world. At times they found the going tough, but by putting those precious extra hours into the work of giving you a paper, they met and conquered their difficulties. In the name of the men of Worcester Tech, we thank these men.

It is also fitting at this time to thank those men, formerly of the Junior Staff who, due to transfers, will not be with us after this issue. Having done their job, and having done it well, they easily earned Okun, Thurman Pava, Harvey Robtheir places on the Senior Staff, but were unable to accept these positions permanently because of their movement to new localities. They should not go among the unheralded, however, and to show our thanks to them, they will take their place in the annals of the NEWS' history as members of the Senior Staff.

Every Staff must have a policy, and ours, though definitely defined, is a simple one. It is our intention to print a paper that expresses Student opinion, as well as news about the Campus. We feel that the Tech News should be a medium of expression of the suggestions and ideas of the entire Student Body.

In order to carry out this intention, we propose to cover the news, as far as possible, of every class, group, or activity on the Hill. This is your paper, and will be conducted as such, not as a Senior edition, or as a Navy sheet, but rather a newspaper that covers ALL activities.

Realizing that we will have many shortcomings, and that our ideas may not be received favorably by all, we ask that you address your criticisms directly to us, in the form of "Letters to the Editor." All of these submitted ideas, whether suggestions or criticisms, will be welcome, and by them we hope we can give you a better paper. You can help us to keep on the ball with your suggestions, so let us know about them.

TEN MEN HONORED

(Continued from Page 1, Col. 3) a member of Alpha Tau Omega fraternity, and president of both the Nautical Association and the Ameri-Radio Club and the American Insti- can Institute of Electrical Engineers tute of Electrical Engineers.

member of Sigma Xi, the American Society of Mechanical Engineers, ming team, on the soccer team, a and captain of the Co. A rifle team member of Skull, and a member of and baseball team.

Thomas M. McCaw, a Junior Materials. E.E., from Artesia, New Mexico. Tom is president of the Camera Club, Vice-President of the Glee Club, a member of Sigma Alpha Epsilon fraternity, a member of the NEWMAN CLUB Radio Club, American Institute of Electrical Engineers, and the TECH Herbert, a member of the Senior

Edward F. Supple, a Junior E.E., from Watertown, Mass. Ed is a W.P.I. Newman Club during this member of Theta Kappa Phi frater- college year. All of the members are Toegemann, Frank Sherman, Otto nity, secretary-treasurer of the New- urged to attend this dance.

man Club, secretary of the Glee Club, on the Senior Board of the TECH News, and a member of the

Max E. Underwood, a Junior fraternity, a member of the swimthe American Society for Testing

The Tau Beta Pi pledging was followed by the Skull tapping ceremonies conducted by Cecil Walton.

(Continued from Page 1, Col. 1) Board.

This is the first dance for the

The Greek Column

S.P.E.

At the last meeting, plans were discussed about the annual Convocation to come on November 10th. The committees will be headed by Don Gilmore, president. Many alumni are expected to be present, including alumni from the former Delta Tau and Theta Upsilon Omega fraternities. Hopes are high that Mr. William W. Hindman, Jr., Assistant Grand Secretary of Sig Ep, will be

On Sunday, September 30, the formal initiation was held and the following were made brothers: Lawson Hill, Roger Cromack, Ernest Hayek, Benjamin Richter, Robert Schlegel, John Orcutt, Richard Seagrave, and Charles Jones.

During the last few weeks several familiar faces were seen at the house. Among the returning alumni were Ensign Roger French (who ably participated in Hell Week), Frank Mueller, Ensign Walter P. (Matty) Matzelevich, Lt. and Mrs. Kurt Ambler, Mr. T. L. Sanderson, and Ensign R M. Buck.

A.E.P.

The following fellows were initiated on September 30, into A.E.P.: Louis Block, David Caplan, James Genser, Albert Goldberg, Norman Laurie, Stanley Marcus, Harold inson, Leonard Rood, Daniel Sheingold, and Alfred Strogoff.

The house had a visitor in S 1/c Mal Bromberg, '46, recently. News from our alumni finds that Lee Sandanon, '49B, Harvey Paston, '49A, and Al Mintz, 48, have just completed boot camp at the Great Lakes Training Base. S 2/c Harvey Green is reported stationed on an LCS in Tokyo Bay, while Ensign Leon Rosenthal, '44, and Pvt. Wendy Gotteschiener, '49A, are stationed in Florida and Fort Devens respectively.

P.S.K.

The highlight of an ordinary week came with a visit by Joe McBride of the Navy, who will soon enter the Radio Training course. We also want to welcome back a returning serviceman, Bob Brown, formerly of the class of '44. Bob will resume studies with the graduating class of '45 in the last term of his senior year.

T.X.

Floyd A. Wyczalek, a Senior Aero, Aero, from Barton, Vermont. Max charged after three years in the A.S.M.E., he has represented Lambfrom Flint, Michigan. Floyd is a is a member of Lambda Chi Alpha Navy, has resumed his studies in the Sophomore class.

The men recently initiated into the fraternity are: John Decoulus, George Saltus, Dick Snyder, Ed Taylor, Prescott Jones, Art Lagadinos, and Paul Holden.

S.A.E.

S.A.E. was visited recently by Art Kellstrom, on leave from Boot

Eight pledges were initiated into the brotherhood recently. They are: Sturgis Tobin, Russ Bradlaw, James Meiklejohn, Norman Baker, Joe in interclass sports. Kern, and James Hedrich.



Birthplace of

50,000 RADARS

TWO years before Pearl Harbor the Govern-▲ ment asked Bell Telephone Laboratories to help perfect radar as a military instrument. The Bell System, through the Western Electric Company, its manufacturing branch, became the nation's largest supplier of radar systems.

Bell scientists designed and developed many different types of radars—each for a specific job. One particular type was standard for B-29s in the Pacific for navigation, target location and high altitude bombing. Another directed all Navy guns over five inches.

This is not surprising, for radar development and production stem from the same roots that produced and continue to nourish this country's telephone system.

BELL TELEPHONE SYSTEM



SKULL

(Continued from Page 1, Col. 2) zations. He is a member of Phi Sigma Kappa and the Glee Club, and is presently on the soccer team.

"Otto" Muller was also on the J.V. basketball team and was on the football team until injuries made Art Burns, who has been dis- him inactive. Besides being in the da Chi Alpha in fraternity sports and is an officer of the athletic association.

> One of the most active students on the campus is Ed Funk, of Sigma Alpha Epsilon. Besides being the Editor-in-chief of the Peddler, he is also the president of the Student Christian Association, battalion commander of the naval unit, and a member of Tau Beta Pi. In addition to these Ed finds time to sing with the Glee Club and participate

Along with seeing action as the football team's center, Don Girard

was also on the baseball team of last year. Don, who is in Theta Kappa Phi and A.S.M.E., is an editor of the Tech News and a member of the Newman Club.

George Conley is on the soccer team and has been active in interfraternity sports. A member of Theta Kappa Phi, he is a former Editor-in-chief of the Tech News and is on the Peddler staff.

Students selected for Skull are chosen for their all-round excellence in sports, scholarship, leadership, and personality in general. To be tapped has long been considered one of the greatest honors obtainable at Tech.

The Heffernan Press 150 Fremont Street, Worcester

Printers to Both Students and Faculty for Forty College Publications During 1944

Printers to THE TECH NEWS

SPORTS

Page Three

SPORT SIDELIGHTS

By Bill Jaegle

secutively, and from all reports on men, George Feldman and Bill that Tufts-Harvard game, it is very Irwin, spark their offensives. Feldlikely to happen again next Satur- man, who works from a halfback day. We hate to be so brutally slot, is a great runner and passer; truthful, but it doesn't seem logical Irwin is a potent fullback. Their to surmise anything else.

Last Saturday Tech faced a team that was a perfect match as far as back in shape to receive some passes. weight is concerned. Nothing seemed | That is about how things stand on to go according to plan. Roy Olsen the eve of Tech's last try, would take the ball on a reverse and would be downed before he could get under way. The line apparently couldn't hold long enough. Our ends evidently were trying to verify some unknown theories on catching passes. That job of fumbling the ball over our own goal was classical.

To top it all off, Wesleyan was quick to take advantage of every hasn't another man capable of tak little misplay our boys made. Once ing a sixth or seventh place, Tech again it was observed that there is going down in defeat. Other Hillwere many individual stars on the men placed too far back to be of Hiller's side, but they just didn't any great help on the point situation. function as a unit.

defensive game making some of the didn't prevent him from completing best tackles on the field. On the the jaunt on time that was only one offensive, George carried the pigskin minute short of Gil Dodd's record on some fast line drives. Harry Mehrer saved the day twice when

evaded the entire Tech squad only their own practice course for the first to be brought down by Harry.

Ted Gazda was in action in spite of his bad ankle. Ted caught a nice pass in the end zone and made a few yards before he was brought down.

Bob Davis and Ira Hubbell played a rugged game on the line. They both showed signs of getting fighting mad, something that the rest of the squad should note. Don Girard fought hard at his defensive backerup position.

Enough of the past. What about Whittaker were initiated at the time. this game with Tufts next Saturday? We have it straight from Frank Gross and Augie Kellermann. who scouted them, that Tufts will

SAFFORD'S

Candies - Cosmetics - Cigare

Magasines - Patent Med.

Soda - Luncheonette

151 Highland Street

Worcester, Mass.

It has happened four times con- give us a rough time. Two backfield line is just so much impenetrable beef that we hope Frank Gross is

> The cross-country squad tied for second place in Cambridge in a three way meet between Tech, Harvard, and Northeastern. Once again Ed Lemieux and Steve Brooks came in first and second respectively. These two boys are proving to be a pair of the best runners that New England has to offer, but since the squad

Incidentally, Ed wasn't feeling George Fritz played a bang-up any too well before the race, but that for the track. Next week Tufts will run against us in our own backyard. he stopped Wesleyan all by himself. The picture appears bright since our Twice Wesleyan ball carriers tracksters will face opposition on

One fact that stands out in Tech's running efforts this season is that Coach Frank Sanella has done a fine job with the small number of men he had to work with.

A.T.O.

The formal initiation of pledges took place Sunday afternoon, October 7. Dick Brockway, John Butler, George Carson, Don Chase, Roy Olson, Bob Strandberg and Norm

Alumni brothers, Larry Stewart, Jack Barrett, Jim Maloney and Jack Corf were present at the Round Robin held on September 29.

Elwood Adams, Inc. Carroll Cut Rate Store

Industrial Supplies Distributors

Lawn and Garden Supplies Hardware, Tools, Paint, Fireplace, Furnishings 154-156 Main Street

Worcester, Mass.

DANCING

JOHNNY HYNES

BALLROOM, 695 MAIN ST., WORCESTER

EVERY NIGHT (Except Thursday) POPULAR ORCHESTRAS Where Members of the Armed Forces Gather "REFINEMENT OUR MOTTO"

Bob Campbell Representing the

PREMIER TAILOR

111 Highland St. TEL. 3-4298

See Campbell at Your Fraternity For Call or Delivery Service

Tech Gridsters **Powerfully** Outclassed

Mightily Trounced by Conn, University 46-0

Tech vs. Wesleyan

Tech's football team suffered its fourth setback of the season last Saturday at the hands of Wesleyan by a score of 19-0. Although spirit was high for the game, with a pep rally held at the obstacle course on the ball twenty yards behind the

In the second period, Wesleyan scored its first touchdown on a long pass and lateral. A few minutes later, they scored again when Tech fumbled a Wesleyan kick and the ball finally wound up behind Tech's goal with a Wesleyan man on top of it. Wesleyan pushed across its final touchdown in the third quarter on a line buck from the two yard

The rest of the game was mainly a kicking duel with Tech trying pass after pass in a final attempt to score.

The team is still hampered by injuries, with Bill Julian out for the rest of the season. Bob Davis, Ira Hubbell, and Don Girard played a beautiful game in the line, but the tackling in general was poor. Wesleyan also caught on to Tech's plays after the first period, and stopped most of their passing and running attack at the line of scrimmage.

Tech vs. Connecticut

On Saturday, Sept. 29, Connecticut University administered our team its worst defeat in many years, 46-0. Connecticut displayed amazing versatility, playing equally well in the driving rain of the second quarter, the warm sunshine of the third period, and the penetrating own, sparked by Fitzpatrick, from wind of the final frame.

a spotty defense throughout and A fourth down plunge failed to showed a general dislike for the pig- gain the necessary yardage and the skin offensively, fumbling consist- ball was given over to Conn. The ently even, on one occasion, bobbling fourth quarter was scoreless, a moral the kick-off. The wet field and an alert Conn. backfield combined to smother Tech's much - rehearsed aerial attack. Early in the game the superior weight of the Conn. line became evident as first Bob Davis, then Frank Gross were removed from the game because of injuries. Our promising Freshman halfback, Bill Julian, was also taken out due to a leg injury.

Far from being bogged down by the muddy field, Trojanowski,

Tech Soccer Team Brilliantly Outplays Coast Guard Middies 5-2

Tech and Tufts to Bow to Wesleyan 10-0; Clash On Gridiron **Here Next Saturday**

Soccer Team to Oppose Harvard In What Should Be a Hard Fought Game

There is bound to be plenty of excitement when Tech's football team trots out to challenge the representatives of mighty Tufts College on October 13. Two weeks ago, Friday night, Tech's offensive just when Tufts showed superiority over wouldn't click. During the first Coast Guard, it was noticed that quarter, it looked as if the game their backfield men were better than might develop into a tight struggle, average. There are some returning Tech kicked off and after three plays veterans on the team that have for no gain, Wesleyan was forced to played college football before and kick. Tech tried a surprise play on these men have shown the sport its second down by starting a quick world that Tufts has a promising play without a huddle. But the cen- team. The squad ran up against ter was bad and Wesleyan regained Yale's heavier team last week with a defeat of 27 to 7, but because of Yale's superior weight and strength, Tufts did well to hold them down to that score. After watching the Tech men practice down on the field, we feel pretty sure that this coming game will be packed full of fast plays and good maneuvering.

On the same day, the soccer team will play against Harvard's squad. Last year, when we played Harvard, we suffered our only defeat of the season. So far, this year, we have two victories, over Tufts and Coast Guard, to our credit, and two defeats to Brown and Wesleyan, which, nevertheless, were well-played games. Thus far this year the team has shown a lot of spirit and fight and with such qualities in the members of the squad, it should be a successful season.

Connecticut's human jeep, plowed and twisted his way for six touchdowns, three in the first period, two in the second, and one in the third, before being removed after two plays of the third period. From Tech's point of view he was well out of the way and the scoring was done at a more leisurely and respectable pace throughout the remainder of the game. In the final quarter Tech engineered a sustained drive of their deep in home territory which carried Tech's injury-plagued squad played to within the Conn. 20-yard line. victory for John Boynton's boys.

Smydie's

Always Glad to See You

GIFTS LIBRARY GREETING CARDS 124 Highland St.

Fast and Spirited Game With Hearne Scoring Thrice

In a hard-fought, knock-down drawn-out battle, the W.P.I. soccer team broke its way back into the win column last Saturday, by taking the Coast Guard team over the hurdles, 5-2. Coach Higginbottom's team was really "on the ball" as they overcame a one-goal deficit incurred in the opening moments of the game, and came smashing back to chalk up the second victory of

The game opened with both teams showing plenty of fight, fast passing, and general aggressiveness. The first score came after twelve minutes of play, when a freak Coast Guard kick caromed off W.P.I.'s fullback, Lew Rogers, to nestle securely inside inside the net. This was the first score by the Coast Guard middies, as two other goals were declared illegal due to an offside by one of the wings.

The Engineers' scoring started in the first quarter, when a penalty kick by Renasco evened up the score, after the first nineteen minutes of play. Tech again broke into the scoring column in the second quarter, when two beautiful kicks by Hearne and Mitchel, respectively, made the score 3-1.

Coach Higginbottom started the same team for the second half, while Coast Guard substituted almost a whole new team. In the first minute the middies dropped in a fast goal to make the tally, 3-2.

After nineteen minutes of play, Joe Hearne scored two fast goals, hardly a minute apart, to end the scoring with the score 5-2.

The entire Tech team showed remarkable teamwork during the hardfought contest, as the substitutes took over in the last quarter and kept pressing the Coast Guard goalie, and although no goals were actually scored, many close shots were knocked out by the goalie.

This victory showed the Tech soccer team at its best form, but a week ago, in their game with Wesleyan, they bore no resemblance to the outfit that snowed under the middies on Saturday. The Wesleyan team ran over the Engineers to the tune of 3-0, in a wet, but fast game. Tech's forward line had many shots at the goal, but they just couldn't seem to hit that net. A large factor in our loss, was the fact that the booters were deprived of the able services of goalie Ed Smith and fullback Lew Rogers who were restricted for the game.

Next Saturday the team takes on Harvard here at 2:30 P.M., in what should prove to be a fast game.

Seven Seniors To Leave Naval **Unit This Term**

No Definite Orders Have Been Announced Yet But Commissioning Probable

While engrossed in a conversation with one of the V-5er's, I happened to mention that there are seven men completing the Navy course at the end of the current term. With the natural curiosity of a Freshman he inquired "Who?" I replied, "First there is 'P. B.' Myers. . . ." "P. B. Myers!" he cut in. "That's the fellow who smashed the P.F. record here. I've heard of him."

Yes, the Freshman and the rest of the Unit have heard of P.B. and that with each experienced "trainee" the other six fellows who are leaving. Bob Orrange, who hails from Buffalo, N. Y., and who has been a prominent member of A.T.O., the Glee Club, and the Newman Club, will be one of the happy faces not returning next term. Bob is best known as the Co. C commander. Another well known countenance (especially in the pool room) is "Boomer" Wade. "Boomer", who has led Co. A to first place in the last two platoon competitions, is a member of A.S.C.E. and has taken the Civil Engineering course here at

A member of the Glee Club, Newman Club, and A.I.E.E., is Regis Breault. He is a well liked platoon leader and comparatively a local boy, coming from Spencer, Mass. Ah-h-h, there is always one, a fellow who is original, a fellow who studies -his name? John Elley. John, the quiet leader of B-1, has traveled from Centralia, Wash., to become a member of the Glee Club and a notable figure in intramural sports on Boynton Hill.

Last, but not least, are those two inseparables, Harry Hoffee and Al Mayer. Hoffee is known as "the hot ticket commander of C-1". Harry was an asset to the J.V. basketball squad last year and he is also a member of the Radio Club and A.I.E.E. Harry's buddy, "Formfit" Mayer, has had in his charge that well heard of organization, B-2. He is a member of the Greek letter fraternity, Sigma Chi, of the Radio Club, and comes from the home town of the Navy, Annapolis, Md.

To you seven fellows, who have helped to make our Unit the best we wish you good luck and "Bon voyage."

Worcester Telegram

The Evening Gazette

Sunday Telegram

Radio Station WTAG

Plans For New And Larger V-12 Unit Announced

The plans for the quartering of the Navy men next term were recently announced by the Navy Office. The one big change is that the second term Seniors will be moved into remodeled Stratton Hall, where they will hold positions as Student Officers. The first term Seniors and the few Juniors that are left, will be quartered in Sanford Riley Hall with the second term Freshmen and the new men that are coming to the Unit November first. The student officers of Sanford Riley Hall will be picked from the upperclassmen living there. The tentative plans for Sanford Riley Hall are there will be three other new men. This way the new men may gain some valuable experience on how to keep the rooms clean, how to get to musters on time, etc., from the older

There will be 125 new V-5's here at the Unit next term. Forty-nine of these men have had one term at some other V-12 Unit and will continue here as second term Freshmen. The remaining 76 are new to the V-12 program. Whether they are "fleet" men or are new to the Navy is not known at the present. Likewise, information is not available as to whether or not they have college credits already. Presumably a number of these men will come direct from high school,

The good, and official word on the leave is that the Navy men can leave after their last exam, if their rooms are in good order, and don't have to be back until 2230, 30 October. Sanford Riley Hall will be opened at 1200, 30 October for the resume 0800 Wednesday; and also Howard France, John Fitzpatrick, all the moving from room to room Chris Herbert, Ted Gazda, and at the instructor. and dorm to dorm will be done that day, so that the old men can be "squared away" before the new men arrive. One reason for the trainees having a longer leave is that all hands that will be here next term, will register for the next term's work sometime this week

PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

The TECH PHARMACY

Sol Harowitz, W.P.I. '22

Cor. West and Highland Sts.

Lubrication and Battery Service Farnsworth's Texaco Service Station

Cor. Highland & Goulding Sts.

KINGSBURY'S Photo Service Copying - Enlarging - Developing (See Harold Kingsbury at the Dorm) Overnight Service

Unit Party October 13

Navy Chow to be Served For Navy Men and Dates Before Dance in Alden

The Navy unit here on the hill, is looking forward to one last "fling" before finals begin next week. The big event is the unit party to be held Saturday, October 13. In a greater sense, it is a farewell party for the men who are being transferred from the unit. These men, most of whom will have completed five terms at the end of this month. will finish their training in the

Festivities will begin in the afternoon at Alumni Field, where the W.P.I. grid squad will pit its strength against that of the Jumbos from Tufts College.

Navy chow will be served from six to six-thirty to the men and their dates. This will be the first time such an arrangement has been attempted in this unit, and a good time is guaranteed. The chow. which is expected to be different and unusually good, will be "on the house."

The highlight of the day will be dancing from eight to twelve, in Alden Memorial. Music will be furnished by Johnny Newton and his pleasure the "makes you want to dance" music provided by the maestro at the formal dance last month. Lovely Alice Fitzgerald will again be civilian students are invited to the dance. A happy thought is that admission will be free.

The committee, which deserves a Frank Mazzone.

Over the Hill

By George Fritz

As the now hackneyed saying goes, "Are you nervous with this service? Do differential equations, stressstrain diagrams, objects, procedures, calculations, and conclusions leave you with a tired, bored feeling? Are you a liberal arts major? Are you fed up with corn beef, "Over The Hill," and having too much movement in your column? Do you long to see your team win a football

For those who are experiencing the tortures mentioned above, we present our new revised, streamlined plan of relief. By following the directions verbatim, one may find alleviation in as short a period as a day or two.

First, choose a day on which to begin. Start in the early morning just as the bell rings calling you forth in to the tingling morning air. Heed not its merry notes. Turn over and in dreams, continue to make love to June Haver.

Your reverie may be rudely interrupted by a bungling platoon leader. If he screams in your ear, "All right, let's go in here," sit up, mark, "Get the hell out of here." feet forward, and, shifting the weight Patrick Creedon, combined. so that it is all behind the blow, smash a fist into his mouth. Do not strolling about the campus throwfeatured on the vocals. The dance expect immediate results from the ing roll-blocks into any members of committee has announced that all initial act, but never worry; they the faculty or ship's company who will come.

If you have an eight o'clock class, sleep through it by all means. Getting up about nine-fifteen, storm great deal of credit for its fine plan- into your next class at half men coming back early; but no meals ning, is under the direction of Harry past the hour, loudly greeting the will be served until breakfast chow Mehrer, and consists of Bob Hamil- instructor and each member of the Wednesday morning. Classes will ton, Augie Kellerman, Ed Funk, class in turn. Sit down, leaving your hat on, and lighting a cigarette glare

The chances are about thirteen to the top of your lungs.

one that he will not call on you; therefore, you must take matters into your own hands. After he has asked one of your classmates a question, shout, "What's the matter, Professor, afraid to ask me? Maybe I ain't even cracked this book all term." As he may pass this conduct off in some off-hand manner, pick up a steam table and allow it to sail past his ear and crash against the blackboard. This action will probably gain his attention. If, faced with the choice of requesting you exit or actually asking a question, he decides upon the latter course, stand up, tell a few ribald stories, and climax the recitation by beginning a dice game, which you may or may not be able to finish.

That concludes your academic endeavor for the morning. If, however, you have a gym class, with the aid of some friends, get one of the luxurious chairs out of the lounge and carry it down to the athletic field. When the chief begins to take muster sprawl out in it and smoke a big black cigar. If he is in a bad mood you may find that Chief Creedon will object to such conduct. If he accosts you, manoeuvre him into affix him with a frigid stare, and re- a conversation about football, and then tell him why you think that Should he continue to haggle, with Stan Koslowski, Holy Cross glamour orchestra. Everyone remembers with calm, deliberate movements get out back, is better than Boston College's of bed, place the left foot about two Holovak, Charlie O'Rourke, and

> Spend the rest of the afternoon might be out, tossing rocks through closed windows, and wearing a sign stating, "For a better engineering education, go to M.I.T.'

> End the day by taking off like a big bird; becoming completely inebriated; and, after renting a horse from a riding academy, gallop madly through the halls of Sanford Riley at three in the morning shouting at

